
 

 
 
 
 
 
September 21, 2010 
 
 
 
Jeff Cogen, Chair 
Multnomah County Board of Commissioners 
501 SE Hawthorne, Suite 600 
Portland, OR  97214 
 
RE: Recommendation for Library Advisory Board Appointment 
 
Dear Chair Cogen: 
 
On behalf of the Library Advisory Board, I would like to submit Allie Donahue  
for recommendation to the Board of County Commissioners (BCC) for service as 
a youth representative on the Library Advisory Board (LAB).  Attached 
please find Allie’s completed interest form along with her resume. 
 
The LAB’s Nominating Committee has interviewed Allie and unanimously 
recommended her to the youth representative position of the LAB.  Allie 
Donahue’s term will begin October, 2010, upon her approval from the BCC.  She 
will fill position 16, a vacancy created by the end of Kate Kern’s term.  Pending 
your approval, Allie’s term will expire on June 30, 2012. 
 
If you have any questions about the Library Board’s recommendations, please do 
not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for allowing the LAB to make this 
recommendation to you and the BCC. 
     
Sincerely, 

 
Vailey Oehlke 
Director of Libraries 
 
cc: Barbara Guthrie 
 Lynda Grow 
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